Article 19: Accessibility

Information Sheet 2
The central concept found within the suggested IDC text is that of mainstreaming, that is, using accessibility to provide persons with a disability the full opportunity to participate in society on equal footing with others. States must take appropriate action to remove obstacles that prevent full participation. People with a disability have needs that are different dependant on their type of disability. Therefore, accessibility measures must address varied issues such as mobility, language and communication, and technology.

When planning for the future, accessibility does not have to imply extra cost. If considerations for accessibility are applied from the beginning, they can be cost neutral or even effective. Accessible society benefits many groups within a community in addition to people with disabilities. 
The following points address key issues within the working group text and promote the language and concepts suggested in the IDC text: 

1. In view of the importance of accessibility as a right of persons with a disability, the IDC suggests that the text address both public and privately-owned services and built environments. Problematically, reference to only “public facilities and services,” as is found in the working group text, will strongly limit the impact of this convention.  

2. Accessibility regulations should apply not only to new buildings but also to existing buildings whether or not they are being renovated. Working group text 1(a) only speaks of construction and renovation, leaving out the importance of making existing structures accessible. 

3. The IDC emphasizes the right of people with disabilities to live and participate in the community. Accessible housing is a prerequisite condition allowing choice of where to live and whom to visit. The IDC suggested text 1b emphasizes this concept. 
4. It is important to realize that accessibility is equally important for all types of disabilities, including intellectual disability, psychosocial disability, and chronic illness. IDC text b(i) references “access to and comprehensibility of any information.” This addresses the specific needs of persons with an intellectual disability.

5. The IDC would like to emphasize the importance of training professionals who are competent in the implementation of this article. Please see 1(d).

6. Technologies of accessibility are changing and we must use language for international standards that will be applicable into the future. In working group text 2f, use of the phrases like “universal design” may limit the impact of the convention into the future; the IDC recommends general language regarding international standards as is seen in IDC suggested text 2a and 3c.
